

Pinellas Police Standards Council Tampa Bay Regional Planning Council 4000 Gateway Centre Boulevard, Suite 100 Pinellas Park, FL

Agenda: Wednesday, August 10, 2016 – 8:30 AM

- 1. Call to Order Chairman Jeff Undestad
- 2. Approval of PPSC Minutes Draft Attached
- 3. Guest Speakers -
- 4. PASS Update Director Waters
- 5. Committee Reports
 - ❖ Legislative Committee Chief Haworth
 - ❖ Training SPC Dean Brian Frank
 - ❖ Standards Review Committee Chief Rob Vincent
 - ❖ Finance Chief Bill Sohl
 - ❖ Pinellas County Safety & Emergency Services TBA
 - ❖ Pinellas County Justice Coordination Operations Manager Deborah Berry

- 6. New Business
 - ❖ Overview of the recent FPCA Board Meeting by Chief Robert Vincent
- 7. Old Business
- 8. Roundtable
- 9. Adjourn

Next Meeting Wednesday, September 14, 2016 – 8:30 AM Tampa Bay Regional Planning Council 4000 Gateway Centre Boulevard, Suite 100 Pinellas Park, FL



Pinellas Police Standards Council Tampa Bay Regional Planning Council 4000 Gateway Centre Boulevard, Suite 100 Pinellas Park, FL Agenda: July 13, 2016 – 8:30 AM

1. Call to Order – Chairman Jeff Undestad

2. Approval of PPSC Minutes –

❖ Motion for approval by Chief Sohl and SPC Dean Brian Frank – The Council unanimously approved the June 8, 2016 PPSC Minutes.

3. Guest Speakers -

❖ Chief Dan Slaughter invited Pinellas County Sheriff's Office Crime Stoppers
Administrator Deborah Martino and Greg Tita to provide a brief presentation on a
new initiative being advocated by their organization. Administrator Martino
advised their current initiative is called "If you see something, say something".
She showed the Council a video clip from their collaborative effort with the
Manatee County law enforcement community,

The Council was very impressed with the production and will consider performing a similar collaborative effort with Crime Stoppers.

4. PASS Update – Director Waters

- ❖ Director Waters reported a 17 % increase in PASS applications and a 25% decrease in EOT applications compared to the same time period in 2015. The PASS POOL of active candidates available for agency consideration remains statistically unchanged compared to the same time period in 2015. The budget remains stable due substantially to the membership contributions enacted as part of the PPSC budget.
- ❖ Director Waters advised that a local polygraph examiner had provided information on a relatively new technology that purportedly measures subtle changes in the behavior of the human eye caused by deception. The company is called "EyeDetect" and the measuring instrument/program can be administered as a standalone product or combined with a polygraph exam. Director Waters provided a brochure of the product for Council review of emerging technologies and advised that if

requested, an arrangement can be made for a brief presentation of the product at a future meeting.

5. Committee Reports –

- ❖ Legislative Committee Chief Haworth
 - o N/A
- ❖ Training SPC Dean Brian Frank
 - Dean Frank advised that SPC Police Academy Class 202 would start Monday, July 18, 2016.

Dean Frank stated his office is currently conducting a review of all SPC Training Center policies. He advised that upon completion he would submit to the SPC Board of Trustees for their review and approval consideration.

- ❖ Standards Review Committee Chief Rob Vincent
 - o None Scheduled
- ❖ Finance Chief Bill Sohl
 - o N/A
- ❖ Pinellas County Safety & Emergency Services –Director Michael Cooksey
 - o N/A
- ❖ Pinellas County Justice and Coordination Operations Manager Deborah Berry
 - Manager Berry informed the Council that PCSES Director Mike Cooksey will be retiring the week of July 18, 2016.

6. New Business

- The Council discussed the recent events taking place throughout the country and agreed to remain ever vigilant with direct lines of communications with all area law enforcement agencies.
- ❖ State Attorney Bernie McCabe reminded everyone of Sheriff Gualtieri's upcoming presentation of the Civil Citation Adult Diversion Program to be held on the first floor of the Criminal Courts Complex in Clearwater Monday, July 18, 2016 at 10:00 AM.

7. Old Business

Chief Holloway updated everyone on the HOME program. He advised that so far it is paying dividends showing a noticeable decrease in vehicle burglaries and vehicle thefts since inception. Chief Holloway did caution his exuberance by stating they did have a recent carjacking where the offender was on an electronic monitor but had disabled/removed the device prior to the offense.

DJJ Chief Probation Officer Melissa Fuller interjected that on October 1, 2016, tampering with a court ordered electronic monitoring device is being upgraded from a misdemeanor offense to a felony offense. She is hopeful the enhanced penalty may help dissuade attempts to tamper/defeat the monitoring devices.

The Council was very complimentary of the Pinellas County Sheriff's Office electronic monitoring coordination and information supplied to all law enforcement agencies. State Attorney McCabe commented that performing electronic monitoring is resource intensive but by all accounts is achieving justifiable results.

8. Roundtable

- ❖ FBI Supervisory Special Agent James Castano advised he would be disseminating some law enforcement sensitive information to area law enforcement concerning information related to ISIS. SSRA Castano stated he would coordinate the information through each agencies department head.
- ❖ Pinellas County Schools Police Department Sergeant Steve Field announced their will be a countywide SRO meeting on August 4, 2016. He advised Chief Stelljes would be disseminating e-mail notification and information in the near future.

9. Adjourn

Chief Sohl and Chief Undestad

Next Meeting Wednesday, August 10, 2016 – 8:30 AM Tampa Bay Regional Planning Council 4000 Gateway Centre Boulevard, Suite 100 Pinellas Park, FL